Troop Committee Meeting Minutes
Troop 312
February 1, 2021
Members in attendance: Mr. White, Scout Master, Mr. Heron, Troop Committee Chair; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities; Ms. Lyon, Treasurer; Mr. Powell, New Scout Coordinator; Mr. McGregor, Webmaster; Mr. Shelton; Mr. Clamp; Mr. Fultz; Mr. Law; Mr. Martin, Ms. Martin
The meeting was called to order at 7:00.
Ms. McGregor, January Minutes
· A motion was made to approve the minutes.  Motion passed. 
Mr. Shelton, February Troop Elections
· It was decided to hold the SPL election on the 9th and elect the Patrol Leaders separately on the 16th
· Need to ensure that whoever is elected to SPL intends to go to Summer Camp
Ms. Lyon, Treasurer Report
· Ms. Lyon requested some space in the hall of the church building as she stated it was too dark and too cold to allow money to be accepted in that environment.  A decision was made to set up a table near or just inside the building entrance.  Some effort will be made to ensure that the Scouts practice social distancing when approaching this location and Ms. Lyons.
· Treasurer reported no issues with the Treasury books.
Mr. Martin, Table Rock Campout
· The ‘usual’ spot was reserved.  Number of drivers was unknown and there may be a need to recruit additional parents for the trip.
· A suggestion was made to have an alternative plan for the smaller Scout or others not properly conditioned to make the climb to the top.

Mr. McGregor, Summer Cross-Country Trip

· Due to restrictions in the National Park system that will continue until at least May, the summer trip has been postponed until the summer of 2022.

· A possible replacement for the June camping trip was proposed.  Mr. Fultz will do some research into a canoe trip similar to a several-day campout that was done in a previous year.

Mr. Shelton, Summer Camp
· Camp is currently schedule for July 17th to 24th.

· A deposit schedule was set up as follows:
· First deposit – Feb 23

· Second deposit – April 6

· Final deposit – May 4

· Scout Master White said he cannot commit to attending Summer Camp at this time.  He will keep us posted when he knows more.

Mr. Powell, New Scout Recruits
· On January 26, five new potential Scouts from Pack 48 visited our troop.
· There is currently no cross-over planned for any of the new Scouts.

Ms. Martin, Fund Raising Efforts
· Camp Cards will be available for the Scouts to sell 
· Information will be posted on Facebook when Ms. Martin has the actual cards.
Mr. Thomas, Advancements
· A report of advancements was provided
· The next Court of Honor will be held on March 2nd.
Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities
	Date
	Event
	Coordinator

	December 1
	Court of Honor
	Thomas with Law

	December 15
	Troop Christmas Party/White Elephant Swap
	SPL

	December 19
	Merit Badge Day
	Clamp

	December 22, 29
	No troop meeting
	

	January: Winter Sports

	January 22-24
	Beech Mountain
	Shelton/Norris

	February: Hiking/Camping

	February 7, 13
	Scouting for Food 
	Heron

	February 9
	Troop elections
	White

	February 19-21
	Table Rock
	Martin

	TBD
	Court of Honor
	

	March: Geology/Mining

	March 6
	Planning Day, Saluda Shoals Park
	White

	March 19-21 (tentative)
	Gem Mining
	Norris

	April: Climbing

	April 23-25
	Rock Climbing Campout (TBD)
	Norris

	May: Reptile/Amphibian

	May 21 - 23 
	Edisto Beach State Park Campout
	Fultz (reserved)

	June: Canoeing/Kayaking

	June (tentative)
	National Park Trip (postponed)
	McGregor

	June (tentative)
	Canoe Trip (pending research)
	Fultz

	June (tentative)
	Dreher Island Campout
	

	July: Salesmanship/Orienteering

	July
	Camp Rainey Mountain
	

	August: Wilderness Survival

	August 13-15
	Shelton Farm
	Shelton

	September: Medicine

	September 10-12
	Sliding Rock (Asheville)
	Fultz


Mr. Law, Re-Chartering
· The estimate of $4,200 to re-charter turned out costing $3,700 due to several adults not being in the system correctly.
· Some adults may be to complete a new registration forms as well as retake Youth Protection Training.
· 39 Boys and 9 Adults were re-chartered.

Mr. Clamp, Merit Badge University
· MBU is currently scheduled on April 10th at Camp Barstow.

Roundtable
Mr. Shelton requested that we come up with a process to make the Scout medical forms more easily accessible.  This was due to an incident at Beech Mountain.  
Meeting adjourned at 8:10
Next meeting, March 1, 2021
Submitted by Ken McGregor (temp Secretary)
